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Weekly Events 

Wednesday Afternoon  
Bible Study 

1:30pm in the basement 
 

Wednesday Bible & Prayer  
Live on-line at 7:00 pm  

 

Sunday School 
9:00 am   

 

Sunday Service 
10:00 am 

Important Dates 

Women’s Fellowship 

June 1st at 1:30pm 
 

Board meeting  

June 10th at 6:30 pm 
 

Men’s Breakfast 

June 12th at 7:00 am 
 

VBS 

June 15-18 from 5:30-7:30pm 
 

VBS Sunday & Father’s Day 

June 20 
 

Elder Prayer Meeting 

June 22nd at 6:30pm 

The Psalm I am coming to for the Wednesday night 
Bible & Prayer time is perfect for this time of year. 
Here is the first few verses from Psalm 19. 
   Psalm 19:1-3, “The heavens are telling of the glory 
of God; and their expanse is declaring the world of His 
hands. Day to day pours forth speech, and night to 
night reveals knowledge. There is no speech, nor are 

there words; their voice is not heard.” I like this, there is no speech, words or a 
voice heard. But yet their message is heard loud and clear. The God of the Uni-
verse has shouted  through the beauty and complexity of His creation. This Psalm 
speaks of the stars in the sky but it is also true of the earth right around us.  
   Michal enjoys having her fingers in the dirt, planting bushes, flowers and trees, 
sculpting the backyard. We don’t have to go far to see the beauty God has creat-
ed, it is in our own backyard. Later in the summer, when everything has had a 
chance to fill out, you should take a drive through the alley and see how she has 
transformed what was a barren backyard to a beautiful garden spot. 
   You will find us many times in the backyard, setting back and contemplating the 
beauty of God’s creation. God’s handprint is everywhere. In the smallest bloom of 
a sand cherry bush to the ornamental grasses that have large plumes. As we look 
at these from a few feet away, their beauty is amazing but as we draw closer, 
within inches of their blooms, the intricacy and beauty is overwhelming. And to 
think, God did this for us. He did this for us to enjoy. He did this to show His glory 
and majesty to us. 
   It is healthy thing for us to slow down and smell the roses so to speak. To notice 
the small things of creation and to ponder the Creator. Day to day pours forth 
speech and night to night reveals knowledge of Him to us. Don’t miss it. 
   In much love, Pastor Darrel 

 

Calling all Pre-k through 5th grade 
to climb aboard on the Rocky 
Railway to learn how Jesus' power 
pulls us through! Join us at 
Wiggins Community Church for a 
hot meal every night, fun games, 
incredible music, amazing 
experiments, new friends and so 
much more!  

 

When: June 15th through the June 18th 
Time: 5:30pm - 7:30 pm (hot meal provided) 
What: Vacation Bible School 
 

A registration form can be found on our website: 
www.wigginscommunitychurch.com 
 

If you have any questions at all or would like to volunteer please 
contact Jaime @ 970-324-5272 



WCC Board News 
May 4, 2021 

Moderator Gideon O'Leary called the meeting to order. Bill Stahley opened 
in prayer and round table  prayer followed. 
Pastor Darrel bought devotional encouraging the board, as leaders, to cov-
er the church in prayer. Satan is roaming about, seeking to create disrup-
tions and division. But greater is He who is in us then he who is the world. 
The Battle belongs to the Lord as we seek Him in prayer. 
Jaime Rivera shared Sunday School Report. Things are going well and the 
church is geared up for VBS. 
Youth Pastor Ray Meyer brought youth report. Things are going well and 
many teens are being ministered too. Plans are being finalized for youth 
camp. 
Treasurer Sharon Ruhle & Jeremy Reed (Financial Secretary) shared report. 
Giving continues to be strong. April giving was $21,096 with expenses being 
$15,826. 
Pastor Darrel gave report, numerous ministries are going on and various 
needs are being met. 
Bylaw committee gave a report. They are still in discussions about possible 
By-Law changes. 
A request by the Tech team was received, asking for $3,000 to do some ad-
ditional upgrading. Unanimously approved. Meeting was closed in prayer. 

Offering Stewards 

June 6— Glen & Giddeon 

June 13 —Marlin & Tami 

June 20 —Sharon & Bill 

June 27 —Priscilla & Glen 

Children’s Message 

June 6—Patricia G. 

June 13 —Lorie B. 

June 20 —Tracy D, 

June 27 —Jaime R. 

Greeters 

June 6— Ledfords 

June 13 — Darlene R. 

June 20 —Riveras 

June 27 —Beth & KiKi 

David & Amanda Herbstman June 1 
Ron & Michele Geisick June 6 
Kyle & Amanda Kaus  June 6 
Rachel & Ryan Widener June 21 
Steve & Barbara Ledford June 25 
Russell & Cindy Shoemaker June 28 

Ryan Megel     June 1 
Madison Stewart March    Jn 1 
John Finegan     June 2 
Caden Green     June 2 
Sharon Palmer     June 4 
Emily Edson     June 6 
Dillon Donaghy    June 6 
Lilly Jamison     June 6 
Tim Jones     June 7 
Mark Brod Weinstein    June 7 
Carmen Hardy    June 10 
Delores Ledford   June 10 
Lisa Williams    June 11 
Clayton Martin   June 11 
Emily Ruyle    June 12 
Diane Vance    June 12 
Curtis Sauer    June 13 
Cameron Andrews   June 13 
Garry Barkdoll    June 15 
Teegan Miller    June 15 
Pat Meier    June 16 
Scott Larrick    June 16 
Porter Wesley Witt   June 16 
Josh Glazier    June 17 
Stephanie Bates   June 19 
James  Cooksey  June 19 
Kyla Neb    June 20 
Brenda Rohn    June 20 
Ryan Rohn    June 20 
Kathleen Sailer   June 22 
Macie Beauprez   June 22 
Janet Thomas     June 23 
Cooper Edson    June 24 
Matt Doughty    June 25 
Michal Herde    June 27 
Jason Lorenzini   June 27 
Darrel Herde    June 28 
Dale  Loose    June 28 
Elva Geisick    June 30 

Pastor Darrel’s  
Office Hours 

Tuesday – Friday 
2:00PM to 5:00PM 

Please pray for the youth trip! 

This month, 14 students and 4 adults will be traveling to 

Loveland, CO for a youth service camp from June 27-July 

2. Please pray for health, safety and that they would all 

be drawn closer to the Lord. More information about 

the trip can be found at: www.groupmissiontrips.com/

trip-types/community-service/loveland 

Prayers & Shares Mission 
 

Shiloh Megel is crocheting prayer shawls 
($40), hand stitched handkerchiefs ($7), 
memory pillows ($30) made from an old 
shirt, blanket or piece of clothing from a 
loved one that has passed. A portion of 
the proceeds from each item will be 
donated back to the church.  
 

Contact Shiloh @ 970-467-0645 or the 
church office @ 970-483-6269. 


